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MINUTES

Of the April 6, 2015
Board of Directors Meeting 

	Directors Present:
	Cynthia Rodibaugh, Robert Leer, Harvey Hayek, Leo Wick, Sr., Terry Hays

	Directors Absent:
	None

	Others Present:
	David A. Van Dresar, General Manager; Wendi Denton, Administrative Assistant; Paul Kirby, DBS&A; Monique Norman, Legal Counsel


The meeting was called to order by President Wick at 8:30 a.m. on April 6, 2015, at the Fayette County Agricultural Building Conference Room 104 located at 255 Svoboda Lane, in La Grange, Texas.  A quorum to conduct business was declared to be present.  
President Wick asked if there were any public comments.  There were none. 
Minutes from the March 9, 2015 board of directors meeting were presented.  Mrs. Rodibaugh made the motion to accept the minutes of the board of directors meeting with the corrections that were noted by the board.  Mr. Leer seconded the motion and the motion was approved.  
The March 2015 financial statements and outstanding bills were presented by Mr. Van Dresar.  Mr. Leer made the motion to approve the financial statements and pay the outstanding bills.  Mr. Hayek seconded the motion and it was approved.

Mr. Van Dresar gave the District Manager’s report to the board:  
Complaints:

No complaints in March.

Meetings and Public Education:

No presentations were made to the public in the month of March

General Business

1. Update on GMA 12 meeting

· On March 27, Monique Norman, Andy Donnelly, and I attended the GMA 12 meeting held in Milano.
· Member districts received public comments regarding the proposed DFCs and the process.  Several comments revolved around surface water and groundwater interactions.
· Member districts gave reports on monitoring and DFC compliance.
· Consulting geologists gave additional comments regarding modeling and faults in the aquifers.
2. LCRA TPDES Permit Update

· On March 18, I went to the library in La Grange and reviewed the LCRA discharge permit application and the TCEQ’s comments and draft permit.
· The LCRA discharge permit is unchanged for this renewal process, except that the TCEQ is requiring a three foot clay liner on any new holding pond constructed at the FPP.
· All required monitoring and testing is unchanged in the draft renewal.
The board instructed Mr. Van Dresar to attend the April 9, public meeting and advise the TCEQ and LCRA that the district is concerned on groundwater contamination.

3. Update on Countywide Water Sampling Project 

· A total of 16 samples were collected during the month of March.  
· Water quality results and letters were mailed out to the participating well owners whose wells were sampled in February.
· A sampling schedule has not been developed for the month of April as DBS&A and FCGCD schedules are conflicting.
4. Update on Permit Approval 
· Two permit applications were approved by the General Manager during the month of November.
i. P-2015-003, for GeoSouthern Energy Corporation, for 61.38 acre feet/yr.
ii. P-2015-004, for EnerVest Operating, LLC., for 20.0 acre feet/yr.
5. Drought Conditions 

· As of March 24, the U.S. Drought Monitor indicates that drought conditions no longer effect Fayette County.
· March’s average rainfall accumulation in Fayette County was only 5.87 inches. (see attachment)
· The rain gauge located in La Grange indicated the highest accumulation with 6.58 inches for the period March1 through March 31.
· The gauge at Lake Fayette at the FPP registered 4.92 inches of rain, the lowest accumulation for the period.
· The U.S. Drought Monitor map for Texas is attached for your review.
6. Update Legislature and News Articles 
· Mrs. Norman discussed filed legislation.
Mr. Van Dresar updated the Board on the District Goals and Management Objectives and upcoming meetings and seminars were presented. 
Mrs. Denton made a presentation on improvements to the district’s website.
Mr. Kirby gave a presentation on the preliminary analytical results from the first year of the Countywide Water Quality Sampling Project.

The board considered action on 2 bids received for FCAD unsold properties, being:

1. 51390. Gar-Zap .44 acres, located in the Fayette County, Flatonia ISD, and Fayette County GCD jurisdictions, from LeRoy Jones in the amount of $1,500.00. 
2. 28115.  Gar-Zap-Frc, Blk. K 0.83 acres, in the Fayette County, Flatonia ISD and Fayette County GCD jurisdictions, from LeRoy Jones in the amount of $1,500.00.

Mr. Hayek made the motion to deny the bid.  There was no second to the motion.

Mr. Hayek retracted his motion and made the motion to table the bids. Mrs. Rodibaugh seconded the motion and the motion was approved. 
The board considered action on one Application for Exception to the District Rules from the Fayette Water Supply Corporation (FWSC), who requested an exception to Rule 7.1 Required Spacing.  The FWSC requested an exception to the required 50 foot property line setback.  After an extended discussion and review of the application form and supporting documents, Mr. Leer made the motion to approve the application for exception.  Mr. Hayek seconded the motion and the motion was approved.  

Items were identified for the next meeting’s agenda.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, May 4, 2015 in Room 104 of the Fayette County Agricultural Building located at 255 Svoboda Lane, La Grange, Texas 78945.

There being no further business, Mrs. Rodibaugh made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Hays seconded the motion and the motion was approved.  President Wick adjourned the meeting at 10:35 a.m.

 Leo Wick, Sr., President



Cynthia Rodibaugh, Secretary Treasurer
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